Cherwell District Council

Budget Planning Committee

Minutes of a meeting of the Budget Planning Committee held at Bodicote House, Bodicote, Banbury, OX15 4AA, on 3 December 2013 at 6.30 pm

Present: Councillor Nicholas Mawer (Chairman)

Councillor Douglas Webb (Vice-Chairman)

Councillor Andrew Beere Councillor Margaret Cullip Councillor Tim Emptage Councillor Russell Hurle Councillor Nigel Randall Councillor Lawrie Stratford Councillor Barry Wood

Apologies Councillor Ken Atack

for Councillor Maurice Billington absence: Councillor Neil Prestidge

Officers: Tim Madden, Interim Head of Finance and Procurement

Joanne Kaye, Service Accountant - Community & Environment

Directorate

Dave Parry, Democratic and Elections Officer

36 **Declarations of Interest**

There were no declarations of interest.

37 Urgent Business

There was no urgent business.

38 Chairman's Announcements

The Chairman drew attention to the Treasury Management training session to be held the following day, and encouraged Members to attend.

39 **Budget Update 2014 -15**

The Committee considered a report of the Interim Head of Finance and Procurement which provided an update on the 2014-15 budget.

The Committee noted the current projection of a £320k shortfall in the 2014/15 budget and the on-going work being undertaken to address this.

In considering the report, Members noted that whilst it was believed there was sufficient flexibility in the Councils budget to ensure the current shortfall would be bridged, there would be a further reduction in central government funding in 2015/16. As a result, with greater reliance being placed on income from New Homes Bonus and retained Business Rates, the Council would need to encourage appropriate development, whilst being mindful of the increased costs this would generate.

In the course of the discussion, the Committee agreed that capital and revenue reserves should be reviewed, and that where these were earmarked, the period that this had applied for be identified.

Members agreed that both the statutory and discretionary services provided by the Council should also be reviewed as it might be possible to deliver statutory services in a manner that delivered savings.

The Committee agreed that investigations should be undertaken to identify areas where the Council could generate additional income, e.g. planning fees, business opportunities, and Council Tax banding following property improvement, or conversion to house in multiple occupation.

The Committee also suggested that the Council's capital spend should take place within an overall, identifiable strategy.

Resolved

- (1) That the "Draft Budget 1 2014-15 and Business Plan Update" report considered and agreed by the Executive at its meeting on 2 December 2013 agreed be noted.
- (2) That officers be requested to submit a report to the Committee detailing the Council's capital and revenue reserves and, where these were earmarked, the period this had applied for.
- (3) That officers be requested to submit a report to the Committee identifying the statutory and discretionary services provided by the Council.
- (4) That officers be requested to submit a report to the Committee identifying areas where the Council could generate additional income (to include Planning fees, Council Tax banding following property improvements, and business opportunities).
- (5) That the 2014/15 work programme include an item to identify a corporate strategy for capital spending.

Budget Planning Committee - 3 December 2013

The	meeting	ended	at 7	44	nm
1110	THECHING	CHACA	a. i		ρ_{111}

Chairman:

Date: